
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE MEETING 

NOVEMBER 14, 2011 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Ken Withrow, Co-Chair    Priscilla Smith, Secretary    

Herb Weibe      Linda Mason        

Ron Eccleston      Tony Gonsalves         

Also present: Chuck Keener, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the  minutes of the October 10
th

 meeting were approved. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

A.  Tree Planting K Ave.  This project is still on hold. 

B. Town Entrance Sign.  The dead tree has been replaced and the additional plants have 

been planted. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Plant maintenance.  This is being handled by Sonny and his crew. 

2. 2012 Projects.  The Committee would like to upgrade the other entrance signs and install 

a Welcome to Kure Beach sign at the southern end of town.  This will require permission 

from DOT.                   

The committee will bring ideas for the coming year to the January Meeting. 

There was additional discussion regarding the entrance sign on K Ave.  There is the original 

sign stored in the Public Works Garage.  It would be nice to upgrade it and have it replace the 

existing sign on K Avenue.   

The committee voted to eliminate the December meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on January 9
th

 at 

4:00PM in the Town Hall.   

Happy Thanksgiving,  Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 


